
 
 

Governing Board Special Meeting of December 5, 2012 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the 6th floor 
conference room on December 5, 2012.  The special meeting began at 10:00 a.m. 

Highlights of the meeting follow. 

Contract for LMC Student Services Center Remodel Project Approved 
The Governing Board reviewed and approved a contract to S.J. Amoroso Construction for the new 
Los Medanos College student services center remodel project.  The Governing Board exercised its 
right to reject all bids and rebid the project due to a bid handling irregularity during the November 6, 
2012, bid opening.  Five bids were received on December 3, 2012, and S.J. Amoroso Construction is 
the apparent lowest bidder for the project at $16,477,000. 

 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON DECEMBER 12, 2012, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 

Tomi Van de Brooke, President (Ward II) • Sheila A. Grilli, Vice President (Ward III) • John E. Márquez, Secretary (Ward I) 

• Robert Calone (Ward V) • John T. Nejedly, (Ward IV) • Debora van Eckhardt, Student Trustee 


